



December 29, 1998



NM Oil & Gas Conservation Division Attn: Charlie T. Perrin 1000 Rio Brazos Road Aztec, NM 87410

San Juan 30-5 Unit #84 **J-33-30N**, **R5W**, API 30-039-23019

Dear Mr. Perrin:

In reference to your letter dated December 21, 1998 about Packer Leakage Tests on the referenced well, we acknowledge your request to have the well remediated and retested to show separation of the two zones. We have several engineers gone till after the first of the year because of the holidays and there won't be anyone to review the well data until at least the week of the 4th. We would like to request at least another month to review well data and then try to secure a rig to do the workover.

Please call me at 599-3448 to let me if you will grant us another month to review the data on this well and have the work completed.

Sincerely,

PHILLIPS PETROLEUM COMPANY

Terry Bowker
Well Tester